
 
 

Planning and Development Act 2000, as amended 
Planning and Development Regulations 2001, as amended 

 
NOTICE OF INTENTION TO UNDERTAKE DEVELOPMENT  
BY A LOCAL AUTHORITY UNDER SECTION 179A OF THE 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT ACT, 2000 (as amended) 

 
In accordance with the provisions of Section 179A of the Planning and 
Development Act 2000 (as amended)  Kilkenny County Council gives 
notice of its intention to carry out the following development: 
 
Single storey extension to the existing dwelling on the site to 
provide a 4-bedroom plus carer community dwelling and all 
associated site works including wastewater treatment upgrade 
at Scart, Dunbell, Co. Kilkenny. 
 
Plans and particulars of the proposed development will be available for inspection or 
purchase for a fee not exceeding the reasonable cost of making a copy during office hours 
from Planning Dept., Kilkenny County Council, County Hall, John St., Kilkenny City from 
9am to 1pm & 2pm to 4pm Monday to Friday (excluding weekends and Bank Holidays) 
and can be viewed online at https://consult.kilkenny.ie/ 

 
Screening Determination:- In accordance with the requirements of Article 120(1)(a) 
of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (as amended) the Planning authority 
has made a preliminary examination of the nature, size and location of the proposed 
development.  The authority has concluded that there is no real likelihood of significant 
effects on the environment arising from the proposed development and a determination 
has been made that an Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) is not required. The 
authority has concluded that there is no likelihood of significant effects on a European Site 
and that an Appropriate Assessment is not required. As per Article 120(3) of the Planning 
and Development Regulations 2001 (as amended), where any person considers that the 
development proposed to be carried out would be likely to have significant effects on the 
environment, he or she may, at any time before the expiration of 4 weeks beginning on 
the date of the publication of this updated notice apply to An Bord Pleanála for a screening 
determination as to whether the development would be likely to have a significant effect 
on the environment. 
 
Within a period of 8 weeks from the date of this notice any person may question the 
validity of any decision of the Planning Authority by way of an application for judicial 
review. The development will not commence until this period of 8 weeks has expired.  
 
Mary Mulholland, Director of Services. 
21st June 2024  


